
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 
 

Mayor and City Council 

From: 
 

Michael Smith, Public Works Director 

Date: 
 

March 09, 2015 

Subject: 
 

Authorization of Expenditure for the Mount Vernon Way 
Sidewalk Project 

 
 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 
 
Authorization of expenditure of $220,000 for construction by Georgia Development Partners 
of the Mount Vernon Way Sidewalk Project in accordance with the master contract for 
sidewalk and minor road construction. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
In February the city council approved unit price contracts with Georgia Development 
Partners and Autaco for sidewalk and minor road construction.  Georgia Development has 
submitted a cost estimate to construct sidewalk on Mount Vernon Way from Mount Vernon 
Road to the south end of Withmere Way in accordance with previous prepared engineering 
plans.  The total estimated costs based on the unit prices in the master contract is 
$199,582. 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Staff requests approval for an expenditure of up to $220,000 which includes a 10% 
contingency for construction of the Mount Vernon Way sidewalk by Georgia Development 
Partners.   
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